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This Week at Rotary

NO MEETING ON MONDAY JULY 5TH IN OBSERVANCE
OF THE HOLIDAY

MONDAY, JULY 12, 2021

At Sinclair Community College for those who have reserved a spot. Also there is a
ZOOM option for those who wish to attend virtually.

"Why Your Next Car Should Be Electric"

Tim Benford, President of the Electric Auto Association�s Drive Electric Dayton chapter will
help you decide whether to drive electric. He will discuss where you can charge your
electric vehicle (EV), explain what�s different about driving an EV, will discuss what EVs
are available now and those that are coming soon, and post-presentation will answer
questions and escort members to see and sit one or more EVs in the parking lot.

This Happened Last Monday...
Those Rotarians on ZOOM were randomly assigned to breakout rooms by Fran Rickenbach. Approximately 26 members online
came together at approximately 12:15 p.m. with 42 Rotarians who met in person at Sinclair Community College. President Brian
Martin opened the meeting and, after welcoming remarks, turned it over to Bill Nance. Bill led us in the Invocation, Pledge of
Allegiance and 4-Way Test.

Secretary Kim Bramlage welcomed guests JinniferMartin, Jennifer Yu and Susan Strong. She then acknowledged all the birthdayites
for the week. In attendance were Sarah Hippensteel Hall, Dave Williamson, Georgie Woessner and Mary Lentz. Kim then called for
voluntary Day-10s. Dave Williamson gave a Day-100 for his birthday on Friday. Sarah Hippensteel Hall gave a Day-100 for her
upcoming birthday. Jeff Schiavone gave a Day-100 to be in attendance and to announce that Iris Juergens have joined his staff
and the Development Director. John Lyman gave a Day-50 for Jim Steen making a "Hole in 1" at a recent Rotary Golf League get
together. Cindy Garner gave a Day-21 for her daughter's 21st birthday this weekend. Dick Hattershire gave a Day-200 for his
friend Shaun taking over today as President. Jean Maychack gave a Day-100 for her Paul Harris in appreciation of Brian and
Shaun.

https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800402048
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800252866
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800252866
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800408947
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800408947
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800408947
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800280496
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800280496
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800254050
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800254050
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800363590
https://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/EMailer.cfm?ID=800363590


Georganne
M.
Woessner
July 8th

Mary E
Lentz
July 8th

Heath R.
MacAlpine
July 10th

Mark
Murdock
July 12th

Troy Erbes
July 12th

Ty Sutton
July 14th

Daniel T.
McBride
July 14th

Stephen
D. Naas
July 16th

Diane
Farrell
July 17th

Linda
Groover
July 17th

Speakers

July 05, 2021
No Meeting Today -
Fourth of July
Holiday
July 12, 2021
Tim Benford,
President, Drive
Electric Dayton
Electric Vehicles
July 19, 2021
Seema Jain
Inclusiveness in
One's Organization

President Brian then congratulated Fran Rickenbach for being this year's Dayton Rotary Outstanding Club Member she will be
honored at President's Club Award Breakfast on August 12th at 7AM the Presidential Banquet Center. She is being recognized for
all her efforts with leading the ZOOM meetings.

Walt Hibner, filling in for Phil Parker, then introduced Rick Thie as our newest Rotarian. Rick is the President of the Kettering
Medical Center Foundation. Welcome to Rotary Rick! President Brian then reviewed his year as President starting with the Passing
of the Gavel that took place at Court House Square last June with Jean Maychack masks and all. The Pandemic defintely affected
his year as President - little did we know that at the start of meeting via ZOOM we would not come back together in person for
15 months. Thanks to Frank Scott for helping us transition to DACdb from Clubrunner software during his year it seems to have
been a good move and more efficient tool. We started the $120 a quarter flat rate for dues effort during Brian's term as we were
not collecting lunch revenue but still had fixed expenses that needed to be covered.

We had no idea that we would also be looking for a new Rotary office location but when Sinclair purchased our office building we
began the search for a new location which we will be moving to in September. Thanks to all who gave recommendations
unfortunately 90% of them didn't meet our budget. Thanks to Rick Schwartz and WinSupply for offering the club a space in his
facility matching our current rental rate.

Brian thanked John Lyman for the awesome programming this year and Jim Gallagher for his help on this effort as well. Thanks to
Fran for helping with ZOOM and leading the char rooms for the social aspect we were missing while meeting virtually.

We kept Projects going in spite of the Pandemic we collected funds to supply masks to DPS teachers and students. The Peace
Committee working with Miami Valley Meals helped distributed food during the Holidays. Frank Scott, Fred Abrams and Diane
Welborn along with the International Committee have been working on developing the Ecuador Project for which we just received
approval for a Global Grant from Rotary International. The project will provide clean water and sanitation to those in the
community they are working in.

Brian thanked Sarah Hippensteel Hall for quietly moving in the background to wirte up the District Grants requesting funds and the
follow up reports for our various District Projects. Thanks also to Holly Wiggins and the Foundation for continuing to distribute
grants to worthwhile organizations throughout the year.

Brian then presented appreciation gifts to the board and officers. He then pinned the President's pin on Shaun Yu and handed
over the gavel. Shaun asked the incoming officers and board to stand. He pinned Brian with the Past President's pin and
presented him his Certificate of Recognition and a gift from the club of 2 bottles of Vodka, 2 dozen galf balls and a gift certificate
to Yankee Trace.

Shaun then commented �Put up your feet for a moment�you just gave a radio guy a microphone!� He commented that
Presidents before him commented that in spite of anything you can't mess up so bad in your year that the club won't go on.

Shaun told us his background of how he was born in Seoul Korea and at the age of 6 years old he moved with his family to
Anchorage Alaska. They became Naturalized Citizens in 1982. His parents stared a laundry mat that they ran as a family business.
Shaun and his siblings were the first to go to college where he met his wife Jennifer and hit the lottery with her and their 2 kids.
The Radio buisness has been kind to him and he is doing what he loves. He thanked Georgie Woessner for bringing him to
Dayton to take over Dayton Public Radio.

It all starts wtih service - Service Above Self. He asked �when was the last time you participated in a service project with other
Dayton Rotarians? If it takes you more than a moment to think, that�s the problem. I want to have members getting together
for social activities and service projects and getting to know each other more than just on Mondays at lunch.� We will be planting
trees in September as part of a District Project to replace treet destroyed by the Memorial Day Tornados. Please consider taking
part in this project.

His focus is Every One, Bring One we as individuals need to remember that our membership doesn't grow without everyones
participation. Please bring a prospective member to lunch. He wants to hear more from members, with ideas for speakers and
programs and ways more members can get involved and interact with each other.

Rotary started as a Rotation from members offices so don't be surporised if you see a lot of programs from within our membership
whether about their company or a interesting hobby. He also promised several Club assemblies during the year as a way to get
feedback from members.

He asked that you consider supporting Rotary International as only 38 of our club members made a gift to RI last year. He
expects each Rotarian to give to RI something�doesn�t have to be big. But, while we continue to serve the local, Dayton
community, we need to remember we are part of an international organization.

He acknowledged presidents before him and promised an exciting year ahead.
Read More

Make Your Reservation NOW for the Presidential Gala

Rotary Presidential Gala
Friday, July 9th
@ 6:30 p.m.
Levitt Pavilion Dayton
While this past year has been an unprecedented one, Dayton Rotary has forged on
thanks to the leadership of President Brian Martin. Please join Dayton Rotary as we
celebrate President Martin�s tenure as President along with Immediate Past President,
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Jean Maychack. This year�s President�s Gala will be held at Levitt Pavilion on Friday,
July 9th. The private patio will open for food and drinks starting at 6:30 PM.

A small presentation will begin promptly at 6:45 pm and the Levitt Pavilion Concert,
featuring Kyshona Armstrong will start at 7:00 pm. The concert and event will end at
8:30 pm

Rotarians are welcome to bring a guest and encouraged to bring a lawn chair to enjoy
the concert. Limited seating and tables will be available on the patio as well. Tickets
are $30/person and includes 2 drink tickets for the Levitt Bar and hors d�oeuvres,
sandwiches, and dessert from GRIST. Please reach out to Nick Warrington if you have
any questions at nick.warrington@wright.edu

RSVP - to Laura by email laura@daytonrotary.com or you can RSVP via the following
link RSVP - Presidential Gala Please make your reservations by July 7th.

Welcome to Dayton Rotary!

NEW MEMBER PROFILE
Richard C. Thie II joined the Kettering Medical Center Foundation in August
2019 as President. He was born in Cincinnati, Ohio, and is a graduate of the
University of Dayton, where he earned his Bachelor of Science in Business
Administration Finance. Rick came to KMCF after several years at Johns Hopkins
All Children's Foundation in St. Petersburg, FL, where he served as a Senior Gift
Officer and as Assistant Director of Planned Giving. His responsibilities included
building and maintaining good working relationships with estate planning
professionals, as well as cultivating, soliciting and stewarding a portfolio of current
and prospective donors to fulfill the goals of the foundation. Rick holds a Master's
in Philanthropic Studies from the preeminent Indiana University Lilly Family School
of Philanthropy in Indianapolis, Indiana. First established as the Center on
Philanthropy in 1987, the Lilly School is the first of its kind in the nation.

Rick is a member of the Association of Fundraising Professionals (AFP), the
Association for Healthcare Philanthropy (AHP), and the National Association of
Charitable Gift Planners (NACGP)/ His Community Service has included several
leadership positions, including as founder and president of the Jane H. Thie
Memorial Fund, a non-profit corporaiton dedicated to raising funds to advance the
research efforts in cancer of the pancreas to bring a cure to those suffering from
pancreatic cancer. Rick has earned several professional certifications: Chartered
Advisor in Philanthropy, Chartered Financial Consultant, Chartered Life
Underwritier, and Certified Wealth Strategist.

While living in Florida, Rick was member of the Sarasota Seventh-Day Adventist
Church where he served as a Leadership Team Member and Elder. Rick is a
former Rotarian from the Rotary Club of Lapeer (MI) and the Rotary Club of
Sarasota Keys (FL) where he served as President during his time there.

Rick Thie
Kettering Medical Center Foundation

3535 Southern Blvd.
Kettering, Ohio 45429
937-395-8607
rick.thie@ketteringhealth.org

Dayton Rotary Cycling to Serve
Dayton Rotary Cycling to Serve � Fellowship Rotary Casual
Rides.
The one hour rides will be a chance to get out on your bike and enjoy a
leisurely experience with fellowship and beverages following.
You can use these rides as training for the Dayton Rotary Team� s
Tour de Gem ride on October 10, 2021.

All rides are open to members and guests of any Rotary club in our
District.

2021 Dates for Rides :
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(all rides will roll out at 6 pm and return by 7 pm):
Thursday, July 1 - Dayton Beer Company
Thursday, July 15 - Dayton Beer Company
Thursday, August 5 - Dayton Beer Company
Thursday, August 19 - Dayton Beer Company
Thursday, September 2 - Dayton Beer Company
Thursday, September 16 - Dayton Beer Company
Thursday, October 7 � Season Last Ride � Dayton Beer Company
Sunday, October 10 � Tour de Gem

Contact Walt Hibner, Health MacAlpine, Steve Naas or Steve Conklin for
any questions.

Where Do I Find the Recordings From Prior Monday Meetings?

Visit the Website www.daytonrotary.com under the Member Area - Pull up the dropdown menu and select Meeting
Recaps.
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